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ANNUAL GENERAL MEETING: 

Alumni Goals Still Top Priority 
The goals established early in the year 

for the BCIT Alumni Association continue 
to be top priorities for the new Board of 
Directors, Robert Simons, new president, 
assured members at the Association's annu­
al general meeting at the British Columbia 
Club on May 27, 1988. 

"We face a tough year," president Si­
mons said, "but alumni, as always, are up 
to the challenge." 

Simons thanked John Leech, outgoing 
president, for the "tremendous leadership 
he has provided for the board" and ex­
pressed his gratitude to Nicki Magnolo, ex­
ecutive director, and the Alumni staff for 
their work over the past three years. 

In his report, Leech thanked the board 
members for their work and highlighted the 
main activities of the Association during 
the past year. These activities i 

Campus Centre campaign, fund-raising 
planning for BCIT, marketing planning for 
BCIT, the Institute's Open House, sttategic 
planning workshops for Association objec­
tives, planning improvements for gradu­
ate records, and student aid fund-raising 
and disbursements. 

Leech made a special presentation of a 
cheque for $2,000 to the Malcolm Wick­
son Endowment Fund from the Associa­
tion. The fund was established in honour 
of the late Malcolm Wickson, former 
chairman of the BCIT Board of Govern­
ors. 

The monies will be used for student 
scholarships and bursaries, and donations 
will be matched by the provincial govern­
ment. Robert Simons and John Leech as­
sisted in the presentation. 
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Robert Simons (left), BCIT Alumni Association president, and past president John Leech 
display a cheque for $2,000, the Alumni Association's donation to the l\/lalcolm Wickson 
Endowment Fund. 

N e w A l u m n i 

B o a r d E l e c t e d 

Business Telecom Equipment regional 
manager Robert Simons was elected presi­
dent of the BCIT Alumni Association dur­
ing the association's annual general meet­
ing last May. 

Simons (see profile on Page 3), suc­
ceeds John Leech as president. Leech is 
currently the executive director of the Ap­
plied Science Technologists and Techni­
cians of B.C. 

Tony Shelling is the new vice presi­
dent of the Alumni Association Board. He 
graduated from Administrative Manage­
ment in 1973 and is a sales representative 
with Cubex Corporation Ltd. He is a for­
mer president of the BCIT Student Associ­
ation and is chairman of the Alumni Allo­
cations Committee. 

Grant Crittenden, treasurer, graduat­
ed from Marketing Management in 1972 
and for the past six years has owned Crash 
Crippleton's Model Emporium Inc. He 
served as vice president, external, BCIT 
Student Association and received the Prin­
cipal's award in 1972. He served two terms 
as president of the Alumni Association, 
following terms as vice president and di­
rector. He was a member of the BCIT De­
velopment Council and BCIT Educational 
Council. 

Cinda Potter, secretary, graduated 
from the Hospitality and Tourism program 
in 1982 and is employed as sales represen­
tative with Benwell-Atkins Ltd. She re­
ceived the Henry P. Bell-Irving Lieutenant 
Governor's Silver Medal Award. She is in 
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A copy of BCIT's newsletter, CONNEC­
TION is included as a supplement to 
this issue of ALUMNI NEWS to keep 
graduates informed about campus 
news and events. 
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her second year on the Alumni Associa­
tion's Board of Directors and formerly was 
executive assistant in the Alumni office. 

Gerry Townsend, certificate of tech­
nology representative, graduated from the 
Administrative Management certificate 
program in 1980 and is a new director. He 
is employed as a government agent for the 
B.C. Ministry of Regional Development in 
New Westminster. He is active in his com­
munity. 

Rick Lightheart, business representa­
tive (two-year term) graduated from Finan­
cial Management in 1977 and is employed 
as the director of administration for tihe So­
ciety of Management Accountants of B.C. 

He is also a member of the Alumni Alloca­
tions Committee. 

Previously, Lightheart was student 
president of the Financial Management 
Technology; a member of the Student As­
sociation Council; a member of the Finan­
cial Management Advisory Committee and 
the BCIT 20 Year Anniversary Committee. 

Mike Machin, engineering representa­
tive (one-year term), graduated from Elec­
tronics in 1971 and is a customer sys­
tems engineering specialist with B.C. Tel. 

Guy Foyle, engineering representative 
(two-year term), graduated from Instru­
mentation in 1979 and is senior designer 
with H.A. Simons Ltd. He served as engi­
neering representative on the BCIT Alumni 

Ttie presentation of achievement awards highlighted the Alumni Association's annual gen­
eral meeting May 27, 1988. Recipients (I to r) are: Don Wright, editor, the Link; John Ken-
muir, president, Kenmuir-Cossette Communications; Henry Bow, executive vice president, 
Interpower Group Inc.; Fred Gaier, comptroller. Future Focus Optical; Dave Hume, Student 
Aid Endowment Fund Allocations Committee; and John Chapman, president, Aurun Mines 
Ltd 

Association board of directors and chaired 
the BCIT/PVI/CE Alumni Merger Com­
mittee. 

Seana Hamilton (background informa­
tion unavailable at time of printing) begins 
a two-year term as health representative on 
the Board. Another health representative 
will be appointed for a one-year term, and 
two trades/vocational representatives will 
be appointed for two and one-year terms. 

There are four directors-at-large on the 
Board: 

Mike Marchenski (two-year term) 
graduated from Hospitality and Tourism in 
1985 and is owner, Bytes Restaurant. He 
joined the BCIT Alumni Association's 
Board of Directors in 1985 and also has 
been a member of the Alumni Activities 
Committee. He was student president of 
the Hospitality and Tourism graduating 
class of 1985. 

Robert Sawka (two-year term) is a 
1976 graduate of Administrative Manage­
ment and is currently Industrial Relations 
Planning & Administration Manager for 
B.C. Tel. This is his second year on the 
Alumni Board as he previously served as 
treasurer. He was a recipient of the Princi­
pal's Award and the Administrative Man­
agement Award from the AMS, and has 
served as the Student Association represen­
tative on the BCIT Board of Governors. 

Jacquie Jones (one-year term) gradu­
ated in 1972 from the Marketing Manage­
ment program and is currently working for 
Kwantlen College setting up a student 
placement service and conducting market 
research. She is a past president of the Al­
locations Committee. She has been in­
volved with BCIT as employment counsel­
lor and recruiter for the Canada 
Employment Centre; assistant department 
head and department head for Business 
Continuing Education; and BCIT regional 
representative in Kelowna. 

B i l l MacPherson (one-year term) 
graduated in Mechanical Engineering in 
1985 and continued his studies to graduate 
from the Business Administration program 
in 1988. MacPherson served as vice presi­
dent, administration and finance, for the 
Student Association; chairperson of the En­
gineering Society; a member of the Open 
House Planning Committee; and chairper­
son of the Student Services Committee of 
the Educational Council. Currently he is 
regional vice president of Bob Proctor 
Seminars. 

Alumni catch up on careers and life events at the Alumni Association's annual general 
meeting during social time. 

The BCIT ALUMNI NEWS is produced by 
the Alumni Affairs Department. Submis­
sions verbal or otherwise are welcome. 
Call (604) 432-8847 or write to Alumni 
Affairs, BCIT, 3700 Willingdon Avenue, 
Burnaby, B.C., V5G 3H2 
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Alumni Association President Profiled 

Robert Simons 

What does it mean to be a BCIT alum­
nus? 

The answer probably varies according 
to one's year of graduation, says Robert Si­
mons, new president of the BCIT Alumni 
Association and an active alumnus. 

A planned major survey of graduates 
will encourage serious consideration of the 
question, Simons believes. 

And the value individuals attach to be­
ing an alumnus will influence the role tak­
en by the Alumni Association in its rela­
tionship with BCIT. 

Simons looks forward to an active year 
that will include novel fund-raising pro­
jects. Their success will depend on the lev­
el of commitment made by graduates to 
what Simons describes as a "unique 
school." 

"In the first five years after graduation, 
the Alumni Association could act as a kind 
of support network to help an alumnus 
move and position himself or herself in the 
job market," he suggests. 

In this year of transition for BCIT, 

(Cont'd from Page 1 - AGM) 

Robert Sawka, treasurer, presented the 
year-end financial statements. He noted 
that the Association came in under budget 
for the second year in a row and that ex­
penses for the directors' meetings were 
higher than usual because of the special 
workshops that were held. 

Nicki Magnolo, executive director, 
thanked the Trade Show participants and 
donors of the raffle prizes for their partici­
pation in the annual general meeting. She 
also thanked Ernie lannacone for his assis­
tance in securing the B.C. Club for the 
meeting. 

For the second time in three years, 
Nicki said, the Alumni Association was 
honoured by the Council for Advancement 
and Support of Education with an award 
for Alumni Relations Improvement. The 
BCIT Association was selected for a 
Bronze Award from among 25 nominations 
throughout North America. 

Nicki thanked the alumni staff, Cheryl 
Anderson and Ebun Lomas for their work 
during the past year. 

Martin Hendy, the newly appointed di­
rector of corporate and community liaison, 

observed that budget cuts at the Institute 
would result in many areas, including the 
Alumni Association, being reorganized. He 
noted that the Alumni Association would 
lose the services of the present staff. 

He assured alumni that BCIT is com­
mitted to the Alumni Association and that 
graduate records are a high priority. Alum­
ni fund-raising and the Alumni News will 
be continued. 

He concluded by congratulating the 
board on the CASE award and spoke of the 
competitive advantage BCIT grads have in 
the job marketplace. 

Guest speaker Rick Hulbert of the Hul-
bert Group presented a slide presentation 
about the proposed development of the 
Expo site which is being undertaken by 
Concorde Pacific Development. Hulbert is 
the key architect for the development pro­
ject 

Winners of the annual A G M raffle 
were: Derrick Cameron, Merle Norman 
gift certificate; Phil Henderson, earrings 
and pin set; Robert Simons, designer pil­
lows; Marsh Heinekey, computer monitor; 
Peter Crowder, weekend for two at Shera­
ton Villa. 

Simons predicts an important role for the 
Alumni Association. "A new wave of 
technology programs is upon us and BCIT 
can again take its position in the B.C. edu­
cational system to deliver graduates with 
technological excellence." 

A 1972 BCIT Marketing Management 
grad and past member of the BCIT Board 
of Governors (BOG), Simons was the re­
cipient of the 1982 annual alumni award 
"in recognition of perseverence and dedica­
tion displayed in ensuring that BCIT would 
stand out as a learning institute." 

Simons also acted as an alumni repre­
sentative on the 1979 and 1980 BCIT BOG 
during which time he chaired the Finance 
Committee and the Education & Student 
Affairs Committee. The following two 
years he acted as BOG vice-chairman and 
member-at-large. 

Simons says the Alumni Association 
has been involved with BCIT in the past 
and "we could still maintain BCIT as the 
leading technological training centre for 
the province. It's a unique school." 

In his spare time, Simons and his wife, 
Valerie, enjoy outdoor recreation and time 
with their collie, Skye. They travel to oth­
er parts of the world every five years, if 
possible. 

BCIT'S New 
Mandate 

r/?e British Columbia Institute 
of Technology will be an innovative 
and flexible advanced technology 
enterprise which will focus on 
those initiatives that increase the 
level of entrepreneurial activity 
within the province. Specifically, 
BCIT will: 

•establish expertise in specif­
ic technological areas and devel­
op applications for British Colum­
bia business and industry; 

•facilitate technology transfer 
by providing innovation, industrial 
assistance and contracted applied 
research; and, 

•provide a highly trained work 
force vital to the establishment 
and continuance of advanced 
technology in British Columbia. 
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CAMPUS CENTRE UPDATE 
The Tower Group, comprised of concerned, forward-thinking BCIT Alumni, started 

from humble beginnings in early Fall 1987. Our initial objective was primarily to give 
something back to BCIT for all that we have gained since graduating. 

The Campus Centre Campaign provided the perfect vehicle for that purpose. Over 
$250,000 has been committed to the project to date, representing approximately one-
third of the private sector goal. 

Over the past few months a number of developments at BCIT caused us all great con­
cern for the future of our Alma Mater. Thanks in part to representations of Tower Group 
members and other friends of the Institute, there is now a serious commitment at all lev­
els to a new beginning, a period of stability, and the launching of BCIT as the Education­
al High Tech flagship of the future. 

The Tower Group is a key link in the BCIT development chain. The Campus Centre 
Campaign, student and alumni driven, will be the centrepiece for the new campus. 

Tower Group members, representing all years, schools and technologies, are perhaps 
the most influential of all BCIT friends since they lived the BCIT experience and are 
now in the workforce at all levels. Your support is very much appreciated and your input 
is always welcome. - Peter K. Crowder, Broadcast Communications, 1968; Chairman, Tower Group. 

Campaign Draws 
Closer to Goal 

The fund-raising campaign for the 
Campus Centre has reached more than a 
third of the way to its goal. The campaign 
is going so well that the Student Associa­
tion and BCIT Administration are negotiat­
ing possible dates for a ground-breaking 
ceremony in the spring. 

The Alumni component of the Campus 
Centre is the Tower Group. "We are look­
ing for graduates who believe in our slogan 
'it's about time' - alumni who are willing to 
help financially and, if possible, to donate 
time," says committee member Lome 
Hildebrand." 

The Tower Group started as a fundrais­
ing vehicle for alumni to contribute to the 
Campus Centre. In Hildebrand's view, it 
represents, together with the Centre, a 
'coming of age' for BCIT. 

Corporate 
Chapters 

Established 
A new system of corporate networking 

has been organized as a way of keeping 
track of alumni and boosting the Campus 
Centre campaign. Keeping track is a major 
problem for BCIT in a highly mobile socie­
ty, especially if grads forget to inform the 
Alumni Association when they move. 

Many B.C. companies recruit at BCIT 
each year and some of those employers 
now have a sizeable number of BCIT grads 
on the payroll. This is why the Campus 
Centre Project has moved into the work­
place, contacting alumni and organizing 
alumni corporate chapters. 

Corporate chapters have been estab­
lished at Finning Ltd., Nexus Engineering, 
and MacDonald Dettwiler. Nexus, through 
its chief executive officer. Dr. Basil Peters 
(Electrical 1975), went a step further by in­
troducing a company matching grant pro­
gram for employees who join him in con­
tributing to the Campus Centre. 

Corporate networking begins with a 
brief presentation in a workplace setting at 
the end of a workday. The presentation 
team consists of members of the BCIT ad­
ministration, the Tower Group, and the 
Alumni Association. Team members are 
available to answer questions, during and 
after the presentation. Alumni who would 
like to arrange a presentation at their cor­
porate workplace should contact Maeve 
O'Byrne in the Campus Centre office at 
(604) 432-8643. 

Students Support Centre 
The BCIT Student Association is mak­

ing the planned Campus Centre its special 
project for 1988-89, says Guy Steeves, 
president. 

Steeves made the announcement at 
the Student Association's 20th anniversary 
celebration on October 3, an evening that 
marked exactly 20 years since the associa­
tion was founded on October 3, 1968. 
Steeves welcomed politicians, business-
friends of the S.A. and former presidents to 

the anniversary gathering. 
Buttons, programs, an ice sculpture, 

and the evening's theme - "I saw the future" 
- featured the Campus Centre's Clock Tow­
er as a graphic symbol. 

A slide presentation and commentary 
on the progress of the Student Association 
over 20 years was shown. 

Molson Breweries presented a pledge 
for a $50,000 contribution to the Campus 
Centre fund. 

Model of the proposed Campus Centre was a star attraction at the Alumni Association's 
annual general meeting at the British Columbia Club, B.C. Complex 
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1988 
MacPHERSON, Bill (Business Adminis­
tration) has joined Bob Proctor Seminars as 
regional vice president responsible for pro­
moting the Proctor "You Were Bom Rich" 
program of seminars in this part of North 
America. Having found the secret of suc­
cess, he is anxious to share it with BCIT 
staff and alumni. He says the program 
holds the key to realizing personal success 
by using power of the subconscious mind. 
Anyone interested in attending a seminar 
may obtain more information by calling 
434-8870. 

1987 
KENNEDY, David W. (Operations Man­
agement) has started working in a new po­
sition as assistant operations manager for 
Windsor Manufacturing, Port Coquitlam. 
He is gratified because the post utihzes al­
most every course he studied in his BCIT 
program. He sends regards to fellow class­
mates. 

SCHNORBUS, John William (Forestry) 
is employed with the forestry consulting 
firm of Reid, Collins & Associates. He has 
been with the firm for a year. 

THIESSEN, Gordon (Robotics) (Mechan­
ical 1981) is employed with Northern Tele­
com as an automated process technologist 
in Calgary, Alberta. He was married in 
April 1986, and he and his wife June, have 
a daughter, Rachel, bom April 5,1988. 

WITOWSKI, Dariene M . (Health Infor­
mation) is working full-time at Royal In­
land Hospital, Kamloops, B.C. 

Z Y L Y K , Tracy (nee Kelly) (Marketing 
Management) reports that the month of 
March was especially important for her this 
year. She began a new job with Hershey 
Canada and was married a week later. She 
and husband, Robert, live in Clearbrook, 
B.C. 

1986 
H A U G A N , Druanne (Administrative 
Management) was married last February to 

Steve Parlby and has been working in real 
estate with Realty World Hemisphere since 
early March. She is happy to have attended 
BCIT and hopes to hear from fellow alum­
ni. 

HOUSTON, Mark (Financial Manage­
ment) and his wife, Janie, are the proud 
parents of a son. Miles Edward, born May 
12, 1988. Mark is a mortgage development 
officer for National Trust, Vancouver. 

M C G R E G O R , Robyn Veronica (Civil 
and Structural) is enjoying life as a Canadi­
an student-at-large in Australia, on an ex­
change program between the University of 
Waterloo in Ontario, where she is enrolled 
in civil engineering, and the University of 
Technology, Sydney, Australia. At term's 
end, she plans to begin work with the Syd­
ney Water Board as an experimental hy-
drologist on the "Effluent Outfall" project. 

WONG, David (Operations Management) 
hopes to explore Ontario now that he is 
production planner for Esselte Pendaflex 
Canada at its central plant and office in To­
ronto. He has been meeting other BCIT 
grads in the Toronto area. 

1985 
CADORIN, Penny L . (Psychiatric Nurs­
ing) is employed at Royal Jubilee Hospital 
in Victoria, B.C. She writes that she would 
love to hear from former classmates. 

KNAUFF, Larry (Marketing) recently re­
ceived a promotion to district sales manag­
er for Neilson William Ltd., and has been 
transferred back to Vancouver from Cal­
gary. Larry attributes his career success to 
the BCIT Marketing program, which laid 
the foundation for reaching his career 
goals. 

RUSSELL, Lisa (Hospitality & Tourism 
Administration) has joined the North Shore 
team of Sussex Realty. Previously, she 
was director of sales for a downtown 

luxury travel apartment and has developed 
a network of contacts in the corporate and 
film industry areas. 

SOO, William Hong Bil l (Chemical & 
Metallurgy) is back at BCIT in Computer 
Systems and keeps in touch with former 
classmates. He worked briefly with Chem-
ex before moving to Canamax Resources 
but when the operation switched from ex­
ploration to production he decided to once 
more hit the books. 

1984 
V A N DIERENDONCK, Antoine (Engi­
neering) is the proud father of a daughter, 
Natasha Mia Gaz, bom Febmary 15, 1988. 
A past president of the Student Associa­
tion, he is currently employed with a realty 
fimi in Calgary, Alberta. 

1983 
L O W E , John W. ( Computer Program­
ming) is on a six-month contract with U.S. 
Air, which also operates PSA and Pied­
mont Airlines. He is still single and enjoy­
ing the consulting business. He spent three 
years with the former CP air before moving 
south of the border. 

RADDYSH, J . M . (Recreation Facilities 
Management) is a program coordinator for 
the Red Cross water safety service in 
Prince George, B.C. Previously he was 
with the City of Penticton for four years. 

1982 
LOWE, Chris (Operations Management) 
is marketing and special projects coordina­
tor for the B.C. and Yukon Heart Founda­
tion. He began and directed the Vancouver 
International Comedy Festival in 1987 be­
fore moving to the Heart Foundation. He 
is also coordinator of outdoor entertain­
ment for First Night - Vancouver Celebra­
tion of the Arts Society. 

McGLADDERY, Dale (Elecd-ical & Engi­
neering) is a technical support specialist for 
the City of North Vancouver. After gradu­
ating from BCIT he was an engineering 
technologist in the computing services de­
partment at Simon Fraser University. 

1981 
CAMMIDGE, Rick (ConU-ol Electronics) 
is settling into his new position as installa­
tion and repair technician for B.C. Tel at 
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S E M I N A R S presents 

YOU 
WERE 

B o r n Rich 
"Canadian Achievers" 

Bob Proctor/Jotin Kanary 
BCIT Grad Bill MacPherson Invites You To 

Learn How To • Reduce Procrastination 
• Increase Income 
• Develop A Powerful Self Image 

and Positive Mental Attitude 
• Visualize & Create Your Future 
• Set and Achieve Goals 

C a l l Bill for more informat ion at (604) 434-8870 
Ongoing Monthly Seminars 

Tumbler Ridge, B.C. He helps install and 
maintain the telephone equipment for the 
town of 3,000 residents and the nearby coal 
mines, Bulknoose and Quintette. 

MERVIN, Grahm Clarence (Recreational 
Facilities Management) is the new manager 
of the Robson Valley Recreation Centre in 
McBride, B.C. He previously was an ice 
maker and recreation programmer with the 
New Westminster Parks and Recreation 
Department. His goal in McBride is to in­
crease use of the arena. 

WOLFE, Dave J . (Financial Management) 
is an account representative for the Visual 
Graphics Corporation of Canada in Toron­
to and is enjoying that city. He went into 
business in Vancouver for two years prior 
to his move east. 

1980 
WIEBE, Stan (Administration Manage­
ment) is in his ninth year in real estate sales 
in the Matsqui, Abbotsford and Clearbrook 
area, representing Little Oak Realty. He 
would like to hear from other BCIT grads 
who are employed in the real estate field. 

BOHME, Dennis M . (Mining) is a geolog­
ical engineer with Newmont Exploration of 
Canada. He earned an engineering degree 
from Montana College of Mineral Science 
and Technology in 1984. He and his wife 
Dawn (nee Halt) (Medical Laboratory, 
1981) live in Vancouver. 

MUSTO, Robert Joe (Marketing Manage­
ment) and his wife, Cheryl, have a daugh­
ter, Katelyn, 17 months of age. After grad­
uating, he was a property representative for 
Marathon Realty for two years before en­
tering Law School at the University of 
British Columbia. He practices law in 
North Vancouver as an associate in the 
firm of Bradbrooke, Crawford and Green, 
and is concentrating on real estate law. 
Robert notes that it's almost ten-year reun­
ion time and he would appreciate hearing 
from interested classmates from set 20-F-2. 

OSAM, Okpa Grim (Civil & Structure) is 
a senior technical officer in environmental 
protection with the Ministry of Works and 
Transport of Cross River State, Nigeria. 
He is considering further studies at BCIT. 

1979 
KINNEY, Glen Thomas (Oil & Gas) is 
settling in after recent transfer to Calgary 
with Dome Petroleum. He and his wife. 
Dawn, have three young sons, Duncan, Ian, 
and Dylan who is coming up to his first 
birthday. 

SUDBURY, Fiona G. (nee Fraser), (Psy­
chiatric Nursing) admits to having been a 
perpetual student since graduating from 
BCIT but she has much to show for her ef­
forts. She completed her B. ScN., was fin­
ishing up a Masters in Health Sciences at 
McMaster University last spring, and has 
qualified as an RN. She writes: "Planning 
to work... some day." 

1978 
ABNEY, Donald L . (Administrative Man­
agement) owns and manages South Okana­
gan Tire and Service Ltd., in Penticton, 
B.C. He bought the franchise operation in 
May 1987 after working for several years 
in marketing restaurant computer systems 
and data processing services in Vancouver. 
He and his wife, Dolly, and their son, Mat­
thew, are enjoying the Okanagan area. 

MORRISON, Colin J . (Electrical & Engi­
neering) has moved from Hinton, Alberta 
to take a position in the maintenance de­
partment at Alberta Power's Sheerness 
Generating Station at Hanna. 

Y U N K E R , Robert J . (Engineering) is an 
audit officer with the Federal Department 
of National Revenue. He earned a BBA at 
Simon Fraser University in 1984. 

STEWART, Alex J . (Bio-Science) is back 
in Canada after completing a four-year 
term with WEC International in the Gam­
bia, West Africa, where he served as a rural 
development worker concentrating on a 
successful agro-forestry project. He rec­
ommends the Gambia as a place to visit 
and reports that working opportunities 
there are endless. After further studies in 
Canada, he returns to the Gambia in 1990. 

1977 
DE K L E Y N , Ron ( Marketing Manage­
ment) has joined National Sea Products as 
regional sales manager, after working sev­
en years for Canada Packers. He and his 
wife, Patty, and their children, Michael, 4, 
and Thomas, 18 months, live in Calgary, 
Alberta. 

MARSH, James E. (Biological Sciences) 
is assistant parks superintendent in the 
parks and recreation department. Delta. He 
is married and the father of two children. 

1976 
BROWN, Michael Lee (Marketing) has 
been transferred to Seattle, Wash., as man­
ager, cargo sales and service. Northwest 
USA, Canadian Airlines International. He 
and his wife, Carolyn, are settling in with 
children, Craig, four years, and Kevin, 10 
months. 

1974 
WOOD, Colene M . (Forestry) obtained 
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RPF status in 1987 and a position as silvi­
culture forester in Nelson B.C. She ex­
pects to complete an honors B.Sc. in geog­
raphy in 1989. 

1973 
R I C H K U M , Robert W. (Forestry) is re­
source officer - recreation with the Minis­
try of Forests in Houston, B.C. He joined 
the Ministry in 1981 after a varied career 
that included four years in Indo-China with 
the United States Marine Corp., which he 
joined in 1975, and two years, from 1979, 
as a special weapons and demolition expert 
with the RCMP. His wife, Wendy, is an 
interior designer and the couple have six 
children, Ralf, 16, Ray, 14, Rick, 13, Ress, 
9, Reb, 7 and Linda, 3 years of age. 

1972 
HUNTER, Douglas (Forest Products) 
married fellow BCIT grad Coleen (nee 
Mitchell) (Finance) in 1980 and they have 
a daughter, Caitlin Jane, 16 months. Don­
ald is sales manager for Pacific Pallet Ltd. 
in Aldergrove. B.C., while Coleen is per­
sonnel and office manager for RMS Indus­
trial Controls, Port Moody, B.C. 

Ridge, B.C. 
He served 10 

dian Army Engl 
pleting two pea 
Egypt. 

Following gr. 
he attended the 
Brunswick, stud\ 
neering, and was 
May, 1989. 

DAYKIN, Peter Alan (Business 1981) 
27, missing and presumed dead follow­
ing a plane disappearance over Lake 
Ontario on February 11,198S. He was 
flying for Air Canada Cargo with an­
other experienced pilot. Memorial ser­
vice was held March 4, 1988 in Cana­
dian Memorial Church, Vancouver. 

1971 
K E B E R T , John R. (Electrical & Engi­
neering) formed F/R Imaging in the fall of 
1986 to service X-ray equipment in B.C. 
and reports that his business is doing well. 

McINNES, Alan Douglas Ian (Chemical 
& Metallurgical) appointed program head 
of business & associate studies at Westem 
Institute of Technology, Stony Plain, A l ­
berta. 

1970 
BOREN, Alice I. P. (nee Peter), (Finan­
cial Management) sends greetings from 
Washington, D.C. where she helped to or­
ganize the first Soviet/American Cultural 
Exchange of Humorists and has been cho­
sen to accompany five distinguished hu­
morists to the Soviet Union. Alice, the 
daughter of Laurence J. Peter of the Peter 
Principle fame, will send a copy of her arti­
cle about the cultural exchange for Peace in 
Action magazine to interested alumni. 
Write to her at 6711 Rolfs Road, Falls 
Church, Virginia 22042 USA. 

1969 
C R Y E R , John (Biological Sciences) has 
been appointed vice president of sales and 
marketing for the Nexus Engineering Corp. 

1968 
K E N N E D Y , Bruce Edward (Forestry) 
has been working with Equity Silver Mines 
almost seven years but, although it's a good 
job, he would like to get back into the 
bush. He owns a small apartment building, 
is still single, and reports that life is good. 
As for a reunion of the class, he feels so-so. 
Sounds like a good idea but not this year, 
thanks. Or, as he writes, "hold the lights." 

NICOLA, Vince G. (Business Manage­
ment/Marketing) has been busy and around 
but is glad to be back in B.C. After gradu­
ating from the University of British Colum­
bia in 1973, he worked for Gulf Canada in 
Cranbrook and Calgary, then became west­
em Canada sales manager for Texas InsUu-
ments and later was transferred to Toronto. 
In 1984, he set up his own sales agency in 
the consumer electronics industry, servic-

BCIT Grads Obtain 
Professional Accounting Designations 

At their Fall 1988 Convocation, the Certified General Accountants Association and 
The Society of Management Accountants conferred professional designations as follows: 

Gary Barnes, Dipl.T., CGA 
Steven J. Beck, Dipl.T., CGA 
Sandra J. Bjomason, Dipl.T., CGA 
Elaine M . Blackburn, Dipl.T., CGA 
Kim Y. Chan, Dipl.T., CGA 
Sandy Y. Chow, Dipl.T., CGA 
Eric Y. M . Chu, BA, Dipl.T., CDP, CGA 
Robert Dozzi, Dipl.T., CGA 
Laura Evelle, Dipl.T., CGA 
Thomas R. Friedrich, Dipl.T., CGA 
Sherri L. Keillor, Dipl.T., CGA 
Dave K. T. Lam, Dipl.T., CGA 
Joseph J. Lam, Dipl.T., CGA 
Raymond H. M . L i , Dipl.T., CGA 
Rosanna K. W. Liu, Dipl.T., CGA 
Joan E. McCarthy, Dipl.T., CGA 
Peter W. McCullagh, Dipl.T., CGA 
Timothy J. Northup, Dipl.T., CGA 
David W. Paynter, Dipl.T., CGA 
Douglas W. Perkins, Dipl.T., CGA 
John D. ShelUng, Dipl.T., CGA 
Greig S. Sheppard, BBA, Dipl.T., CGA 

Diana Chai On Wong, Dipl.T., CGA 
Linda Wong, Dipl.T., CGA 
Jean Young, Dipl.T., CGA 

Janice K. Albus, Dipl.T., RIA 
Christina J. Brown, Dipl.T., CCP, RIA 
Linda Chan, Dipl.T., RIA 
Henry T. Hnatiak, Dipl.T., RIA 
Robert D. Hodak, Dipl.T., RIA 
Ian K. Jones, Dipl.T., RIA 
Susie Jung, Dipl.T., RIA 
Al-Munir Kamdar, Dipl.T., RIA 
Stewart D. Liang, Dipl.T., RIA 
Unjoo U. Lee, Dipl.T., RIA 
Brenda W. L. Lew, Dipl.T., RIA 
Catherine Low, Dipl.T., RIA 
Scott Melenbacher, Dipl.T., RIA 
Peter K. S. So, Dipl.T., RIA 
Lisa C. Titterington, Dipl.T., RIA 
Manon Van Tuyl, Dipl.T., RIA 
Ben H. M . Yee, Dipl.T., RIA 
Judith R. Yee, Dipl.T., RIA 
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ing the B.C. and Alberta markets. He has 
two children: a daughter, Lise, who at­
tends the University of Victoria, and son, 
Damien, 14 years of age. 

1966 
CALAN, Thomas W. (Hospitality & Tour­
ism), director, University of New Orleans 
School of Hotel, Restaurant and Tourism 
Administration, has received three awards 
from the U.S. departments of the Army and 
of the Navy in recognition of his efforts to 
develop greater professionalism in the mili­
tary food services. He has been a resident 
of New Orleans, Louisiana, since 1984. 

MERRIMAN, John D. (Forestry) is an en­
forcement training instructor at Malaspina 
College, Nanaimo, B.C. and finds the 
change from field work to teaching an ex­
citing one. In 1970, he began his career as 
a conservation officer in Prince George, 
B.C., and continued in that field for 17 
years, serving as supervisor in Nanaimo for 
the last six years. 

IT P A Y S TO A D V E R T I S E 
IN T H E BCIT A L U M N I N E W S 

Your message will reach an audience of 20,000 pro­
fessionals in the fields of engineering technology, 
trades, business and health. 

These people, primarily between the ages of 20-45 
years, represent a wide cross-section of the lower 
mainland population with many also located in the 
B.C. interior, Alberta, Eastern Canada, the United 
States and overseas. 

The following rates apply: 
Full Page 7 1/2" wide x 10" high $425 
2/3 Page 5 x 10 or 7 1/2 x 7 1/2 350 
1/2 Page 7 1 / 2 x 5 275 
1/3 Page 2 1/4 x 10 

or 7 1 / 2 x 3 3/8 200 
1/4 Page 5 x 4 175 
1/8 Page 2 1 / 4 x 3 3/8 125 
Business Card 50 

10% discount applies to members of the Alumni As­
sociation or the Willingdon Club. To book space in our 
next issue, call the Alumni Affairs office at 432-8847. 

ONE-STOP ELECTRONIC PUBLISHING 

•Writing •Editing •Layout •Typesetting 

• Laser Proofs •Logos & ads •Graphics 

•C/RPrep •Printing •Distribution & Mail 

Richard Dolman & Associates 
(604) 274-3663 

Save on Creative and Production Services 

UnibedVW^y 
of the Lower Mainland 

WHAT'S NEW 'Do you have a new job? •Do you have a new child? 
IN YOUR LIFE? •Are you moving? •Have you married recently? 

Let us know, in ttie space below, so we can update our records and pass ttie word along to former classmates. 

ALUMNI NEWSLINE Please clip and mail to: 
BCIT Alumni News, 
Alumni Affairs Office, BCIT, 
3700 Willingdon, Burnaby B.C. 
V5G3H2. 

Surname Given Names. 

Maiden Name (if applicable) Home Phone 

Address Postal Code 

Employer Position 

Business Phone Technology Year Graduated. 

Spouse's Name Spouse BCIT Grad? NoD YesD Year Graduated. 

Spouse's Technology Children's Names & Ages 

Please add your comments: 
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